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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 317 requires the use of student identification numbers on transcripts and general 
educational development (GED) certificates.   
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
This bill carries no appropriation; however, there may be modest operating budget implications 
for the department.   
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
According to PED, at present, the GED system uses student’s social security numbers to identify 
individual student records.  Since most students in the state leave public education prior to taking 
the GED test, presumably all of these students would have a unique student identifier assigned to 
them and the test contractor would only have to acquire the identifier at the time of test 
administration.  For those students attending private institutions or arriving from other states and 
not attending public school, a mechanism would have to be put in place for assigning these 
students a unique identifier. 
 
SB-317 also requires school districts to add the student’s state unique identification number to 
individual transcripts.  This could be accomplished by existing data entry personnel.   
 
PED reports that the Family Educational Rights and Privacy (FERPA) Act guidelines may be 
implicated, however these guidelines must be followed by all districts when handling and 
disbursing student information and should not be an issue. 
 
PED and HED have applied for a grant of $3 million from the Institute of Education Sciences 
(IES) that could be used, if approved, to support this bill.  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS  
 
Districts should be able to meet the provisions of this bill within existing appropriations.  PED 
may require some additional support but the level remains unclear at this time.  Required support 
should be modest. 
 
RELATIONSHIP 
 
Senate Bill 317 relates to SB152. 
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